NOTICE OF WASTE SITE CLEANUP PROPOSED PERMIT DECISION AND STATEMENT OF BASISPRIVATE 

Northeast Treaters, Inc.

201 Springfield Road

Belchertown

RTN 1-13512
Pursuant to the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 40.0722), the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) has issued a Proposed Permit Decision and Statement of Basis for the Tier IC Permit Application submitted for the Northeast Treaters, Inc. site. 

DEP proposes to upgrade the site to a Tier IB permit for the cleanup of the site, rather than a Tier IC, as proposed in the application.  DEP has prepared a Statement of Basis for this Proposed Permit Decision.
DEP asks for public comment on the Proposed Permit Decision and Statement of Basis.  Anyone interested in reviewing and/or submitting comments on these documents should contact DEP's Western Regional Service Center at 413-784-1100 to make arrangements to review the documents.  All comments must be submitted to Department of Environmental Protection, Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup, Permit Section, 436 Dwight Street, Springfield, MA 01103 and must be received within 20 days of the date of this publication.  Anyone who fails to comment on the Proposed Permit Decision and Statement of Basis by the above timeline may be deemed to have waived his/her rights, if any, to appeal DEP's permit decision or to intervene in an adjudicatory proceeding with respect to this decision, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.0722(5).

M.G.L. c. 21E and the Massachusetts Contingency Plan provide additional opportunities for public notice of and involvement in decisions regarding response actions at disposal sites: 1) the Chief Municipal Official and the Board of Health of the community in which the site is located will be notified of major milestones and events, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1403; 2) upon receipt of a petition from ten or more residents of the municipality in which the disposal site is located, or of a municipality potentially affected by a disposal site, a plan for involving the public in decisions regarding response actions at the site will be prepared and implemented, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1405.

To obtain more information on this disposal site and the opportunities for public involvement during its remediation, contact the Department at 413-784-1100.

